
Swampscott For All Ages 
MINUTES: October 30, 2019 
Swampscott Town Hall 
Prepared by Tri-Chair Heidi Whear  
 
Attendees present: Barry Atkin, Martha Cesarz, Ross DePietro, Alyce Deveau, Michelle 
Fine, Colette Green, John Green, Doreen Hodgkin, Marzie Galazka, Angela Ippolito, 
Joe Ippolito, Susan Lerner, Larry Levine, Matthew MacDonald, Trish Malphrus,  Joan 
McCormack, Deb Newman, Jenn Nesbit, Marie Pescatore, Bob Powell, Bill Quinn, Joan 
Sawyer, Warren Sawyer, Edward Smith, Margaret Somer, Matt Strauss, Sue Sussman, 
Bill Travascio, Heidi Whear, Ilene Vogel. 
 
MINUTES: 
 
Introduction of new members who had recently expressed interest since the October 27 
Community Forum.  
 
Heidi expressed desire for Swampscott to consider becoming Dementia Friendly while 
working hand in hand becoming Age Friendly.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for 
individuals to sign if they are interested in working on this endeavor.    
 
Bob handed out a matrix for each of the Domains to begin completing based on the 
proposed action steps that were included in the Swampscott for All Ages Community 
Needs Assessment.   
 
Members of each Domain, with Chairs and/or Co-Chairs, were asked to go to separate 
rooms to begin to discuss the proposed action steps and how Swampscott can begin to 
address them.  
 
Domain Chairs and Co-Chairs are requested to come to the monthly meetings to 
present progress of their Domains.  The short-term goal will be for each Domain to 
develop a plan for the next 5 years that will be presented to the Select Board and then 
Town Meeting in the Spring of 2020.    
 
The next meeting of the Committee of Swampscott for All Ages will be at 7:00 pm on 
December 4, 2019 at the Town Hall.  This meeting is specifically for the Chairs and Co-
Chairs of the Domains.  Not all committee members need to attend but are welcome.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 
 


